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Dominic Sisneros 

Building and Development Manager 

Via email: djsisneros@santafecountynm.gov 

Roger Prucino 

Assistant County Attorney 

Via email: rlprucino@santafecountynm.gov 

 

 

Re: Letter from Parties in Case No. 24-5200 pursuant to Order Consolidating Appeals; 
Recognizing Parties with Standing; and Scheduling Pre-Hearing Special Meeting 

 

Dear Mr. Sisneros and Mr. Prucino: 

In addition to the above-mentioned letter that summarizes the items discussed on the 
Friday June 6th, 2025, meeting, demanded by the BCC, I have the following remarks: 

1. The Planning Commission made its decision, and we have the right to appeal 
against that. 

2. We, as opponents, had to pay $200 to be eligible to be a party with standing. We had 
to write a letter of intent, explaining the grounds for our appeal. This needed to be 
done before a deadline. 

3. We were told by Mr. Dominic Sisneros we were the only parties with standing and 
that only opponents have the right to appeal.  

4. We were then forced into a meeting with AES and their proponents. 
5. There it became clear the proponents were contacted by the County and o\ered 

standing, without paying the $200 and without a letter of intent, all after the 
deadline, set by the County, was expired. 

6. Obviously, the County provides contradicting information. 
7. The SLDC does not mention a procedure for the way the BCC is going forward with 

the appeal process. 
8. I fail to see the justification of o\ering proponents standing, basically taking time 

away from opponents who have regulated rights to be properly heard.  
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9. The proponents should have the same rights as the general public. They have had 
their time before the Planning Commission, and by now giving them standing, this 
appeal procedure against, is becoming a political showdown and reprise of the 
biased meeting before the Planning Commission. 

10. I expect the $200 filing fee will be returned to the opponents or charge to the 
proponents and that letters of intent will be produced by the proponents as well. 

 

I would like to request that you provide this letter to the Board of County Commissioners 
together with the above-mentioned letter of the other parties. 

Santa Fe, 

June 10, 2025 

 

Dr. Selma Eikelenboom-Schieveld MD PhD 

President of the RO “New Mexicans for Responsible Renewable Energy” 

CC:  

Ashley Schannauer, schannauer@comcast.net 

Lee Sloto\, zloto\@earthlink.net 

Robert Stranahan, rstranahan1@me.com 

Dennis Kurtz, dennisdkurtz@gmail.com 

Luke Pierpont, luke@harwoodpierpont.com 
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